
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 23 NOVEMBER 2006


COS.131/06
REVISED PARISH CHARTER AND MONITORING THE RURAL STRATEGY

The Rural Development Officer (Ms Rankin) presented report DS.96/06 regarding the draft revised Parish Charter which had been developed through an extensive consultation exercise.  The report formed the main basis of the monitoring of the Rural Strategy.

The notes of the Parish Charter Task and Finish Group held on 30 October 2006 were circulated.

The Lead Member of the Parish Charter Task and Finish Group commented that the work of the Group had taken longer than anticipated due to the need to consult with all Parish Councils.  The Group had ensured that their Charter was written in plain English, with all acronyms fully explained.

Mrs Auld, Carlisle Parish Councils Association commented that she appreciated the City Council’s input to the development of the Charter.

In considering the Report, Members made the following comments and observations :

(i)
The plain English used in the explanations provided in the draft Charter was appreciated.

(ii)
Section D – 2 of the draft Parish Charter puts a responsibility on the City Council to look at ways of involving Parish Council Representatives in the work of Overview and Scrutiny Committees.  It was emphasised that this it important for the Committee to ensure wider stakeholder involvement and to assist with rural proofing.

In relation to the monitoring of the Rural Strategy the Chairman commented that this had not been considered for a number of months and asked when there would be a full update on the issues including Development of Parish Plans and reviewing the Strategy.  Ms Rankin responded that the Rural Strategy had been developed as the rural arm of City Vision and there were now discussions taking place with relevant officers on the integration of the Rural Strategy into the Community Plan.  The timetable for future reporting would be dependent on the timetable of the Carlisle Partnership for developing the Plan.

The Chairman accepted that position in relation to the Strategy but was concerned that the Action Plan continued to be monitored to ensure that actions were being carried out.  Ms Rankin undertook to provide a report on the Action Plan at a meeting of the Committee in early 2007.     

RESOLVED – (1) That the minutes of the Parish Charter Task and Finish Group held on 30 October 2006 be noted.

(2) That the work of the Parish Charter Task and Finish Group is endorsed.

(3) That the commitments made in the draft Parish Charter are noted.

(4) That the draft Parish Charter is referred to Executive for consideration and approval with the suggestion that the Executive should refer the Parish Charter to the City Council for information in order to increase awareness of the Parish Charter amongst all Members.

(5)  That the Committee thanks all participants in the Parish Charter Task and Finish Group, particularly those from external agencies such as Carlisle Parish Council Association and the Carlisle Association of Local Councils.l.

(6)  That the Rural Development Officer present a report on progress against the Rural Strategy Action Plan at a meeting of the Committee in early 2007.







